
         Pewamo–Westphalia Elementary School  

430 W. Jefferson Street Pewamo, MI 488  

Phone: (989) 593-3488 Fax: (989) 593-4118  

Pewamo-Westphalia Elementary School Annual Education Report (AER)  

February 2025  

Dear Parents and Community Members:  

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER), which 
provides key information on the 2023-24 educational progress for 
Pewamo-Westphalia Elementary School. The AER addresses the complex reporting 
information required by federal and state laws. The school’s report contains student 
assessment, accountability, and teacher quality information. If you have questions 
about the AER, please contact Evan Fedewa for assistance.  

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting  
https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-1/ or you may review a 
copy in the main office at your child’s school.  

For the 2023-24 school year, schools were identified based on previous years’ 
performance using definitions and labels as required in the Every Student Succeeds 
Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support and Improvement (TSI) school is one that had at 
least one underperforming student subgroup in 2023-24. An Additional Targeted 
Support (ATS) school is one that had a student subgroup performing at the same 
level as the lowest 5% of all schools in the state in 2023-24. A Comprehensive 
Support and Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance was in the 
lowest 5% of all schools in the state or had a graduation rate at or below 67% in 
2023-24. Some schools are not identified with any of these labels. In these cases, 
no label is given.  

Our school has not been given one of these labels.  

P-W Elementary will continue to assess all math and reading students and provide 
interventions for students who qualify for extra support. We will also focus 

https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-1/


intervention efforts on our students who qualify as English learners. 
State law requires that we also report additional information.  

1. Students who live in the district are assigned to P-W Elementary School. We 
also accept students who live outside of the district during our open 
enrollment period.  

2. P-W Elementary continues to make good progress on our School 
Improvement Plan goals and objectives using the Michigan Integrated 
Continuous Improvement Process.  

3. Our district does not have any specialized schools.  
4. Parents are able to access our curriculum by contacting the main office at 

P-W Elementary School.  
5. We do not use local competency tests or nationally normed achievement 

tests.  
6. P-W Elementary had 100% participation in our Fall parent/teacher 

conferences.  

P-W Elementary School has been recognized as one of the top elementary schools in 
the State of Michigan, and we are proud of the dedication of our staff and students. We 
will continue to push our students to achieve the high standards that we set and will 
support them along the way.  

Sincerely,  
 
Evan Fedewa 
Principal  
Pewamo-Westphalia Elementary School 


